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Dear parents and carers,

Happy New Year! We hope you had a restful and enjoyable break. The children have settled brilliantly back into school life and have returned with a focused and positive attitude towards their learning. We look forward to an exciting term ahead and below we will detail some of the learning going on in year 6. 
English:  In keeping with our topic theme of the Vikings, we will be studying the text ‘Beowulf’ by Michael Morpurgo. Our key learning objectives during this unit are to secure our application of advanced punctuation, for example, semi-colons and colons. We will be developing the use of mature, multi-syllabic vocabulary to create mood and atmosphere while developing an awareness of our reader. In Spring 2, our English will link with our science when we use the text ‘The Time Machine’ by H.G. Wells to create explanation texts. 
Maths:  We will start the term by calculating percentages before moving onto calculating the area, perimeter and volume of shape. Following that, we will study the order of operations and algebra. We will then move on to reflecting and translating shapes before going back to fractions to consolidate our learning around the multiplication and division of fractions. 
Science: In science this term, the children will be learning all about electricity. We will focus on how to design and construct electrical circuits before moving on to evolution and inheritance in Spring 2. 
DT: Our DT links closely with our science studies of electricity, with children designing and constructing an electronic steady hand game. We will move on to use our design and technology skills to design and construct our very own time machine!
Topic: Our topic this term is the Vikings. We will be studying where they came from, how they invaded and settled, their gods and belief systems and what Viking life was like. 
Art: The children will have opportunities to develop their sketching techniques through focusing on Viking art which was used to decorate and identify their ships, shields and weaponry. 
R.E: In year six, we are continuing to learn about Buddhism alongside Christianity. We will now be focusing on prayer, worship and reflection followed by beliefs and practices linked to the Easter story. 
P.E: Our PE lessons will continue to be held on a Wednesday and Friday for both classes.  Please ensure that your child has a full PE kit in school at all times as these times may change.  This term, we are beginning with handball and dance. We will be moving onto basketball and developing our fitness levels. 
PSHE: This term we have two topics. The first is ‘Dreams and Goals’ where children focus on their aspirations for the future. The second is ‘Healthy Me’ which will follow on from our Autumn term science and teach children how to live a healthy, balanced life. 
Computing: This term, year 6 will learn about how to sort, analyse and interpret data and information using spreadsheets. We will move on to using variables in games. 
Music: Our focus this term will be on performance with the children learning all about buskers and flashmobs. We will create a performance encompassing rhythmical mime, dance and instrumental accompaniments.
For an overview of Topics and Curriculum areas taught this year, as well as more detailed information about each of these, please visit the school website:
https://www.stcatherines.herts.sch.uk/curriculum/
Uniform:
A reminder that pupils need to wear full uniform which in KS2 includes a tie, (available from the school office). For your child’s safety, long hair needs to be tied back with a hair tie/ small bow at all times and only a single pair of small ear studs is permitted. 
PE kits should include green shorts, a white t-shirt, and trainers, with jogging bottoms too for cooler weather. For their own safety, children must either remove or cover earrings with tape during PE lessons.  Please ensure all uniform and equipment is named. 
Reading:
Thank you for supporting your children with their reading at home. A reminder that we are checking reading records every Friday. We love seeing so many of our year 6 pupils reading frequently at home and enjoying books from such a range of genres. Dojos are awarded for each day the children read at home and we expect the children to read a minimum of three times at home each week. We are continuing to invite children to reading club if they are unable to meet this at home. 
Home learning:
We are continuing to set an English and maths task each Friday on Seesaw to be completed by the following Thursday. Thank you for your ongoing support in encouraging pupils to complete home learning. A reminder that they are welcome to come and seek support from an adult before the home learning is due in on Thursday. 
Nut Allergies:
A quick reminder that we do have children at our school with severe nut allergies, which can be life threatening. With this in mind, please can you continue to ensure that packed lunches and snacks do not contain nuts of any kind. This does include sesame seeds, Nutella and some cereal bars. Please check wrappers carefully. Thank you for your co-operation with this serious matter.


Mobile Phones:
If your child walks home alone and requires a mobile phone, please complete a permission letter and return it to their class teacher. The mobile phone will be collected by the class teacher in the morning and returned at the end of the day. We request that the children keep their mobile phone turned off and put away at all times whilst in the school grounds.
Trips:
As you are aware, year 6 are off to PGL on the week of the 24th June. The final payment instalment is due on Friday 31st March 2024 but please see the initial letter for the breakdown of instalments. We are delighted that so many of our children are attending and are really looking forward to an action packed week away (hopefully in the sunshine!). 
SATs information meetings:
We are planning to hold a SATs information meeting after half term. We will confirm dates in the near future. 
As always, please feel free to get in touch if there is anything you would like to discuss. We are available at the door at the end of the day for short queries or appointments can be booked via the office for longer discussions. 
Kind regards, 
Year 6 Teaching Team
Spring Term 2024 








